
Kia ora, Nameste, Talofa, Konnichiwa, Guten Tag , Gidday, Vannakkam, ni Hao, Kia orana, Hola, 

Salam, Sa wat dee kha, Dia Dhuit, Goeie Dag, Bonjour,  Hello, (please let us know the  greeting in 

your language if it is not here) 

A special thanks to all our students, staff and whǕnau who made it along to the Bellevue School 
Matariki Celebration last Wednesday evening. We hope you enjoyed the get together and sharing 
some of your childrenôs learning about this unique New Zealand occasion. 
 

Next week is the Keeping Ourselves Safe Information Evening for parents/whǕnau who wish to 
find out more about this programme. Constable Aaron Dan is joining the staff to present to you, as 
the programme is always taught by your childôs teacher with support form the Police. Please note 
the start time is 6:30pm - 7:30pm  - our first notice home had a later start time noted in it. 
 

Many of you may already be aware that the Ministry of Education is working with the primary 
schools in Newlands (and other areas of Wellington)  to set up a zone for each of the schools. 
The College, Intermediate and Newlands Primary School are already zoned. All four Newlands 
primary schools are working together, and with the Ministry of Education, to sort out the zones for 
the schools. More information will be provided over the next two terms. The new zones for      
primary schools in Newlands are likely to be put in place for the beginning of 2019. 
 

Please note that there is a special óMô dress up day and assembly at 2:15pm on our final day of 
Term 2 ie: Friday 6 July. This is to farewell Margaret and Erica who both start in their respective 
new positions next term. We realise there are two dress up days in the final week of term - The 
Book Week one on Wednesday and the M Day one on Friday. Please do not feel compelled to 
provide two costumes. Students can choose if they wish to take part, and with some creativity 
they may decide to wear the same costume on both days.  
  
Have a great week 

 
NgǕ mihi nui   
Karen   

Important Dates  

Thursday 21 June BOT meeting - 7:00pm 

Tuesday 26 June - Pasifika Show at school             

- Northern Zone Hockey               

- 6:30 - 7:30 pm Keeping                 

Ourselves Safe Parent evening  

Wednesday 27 June 2:00pm Paid Union Meeting for  

teachers. (School open) 

 Thursday 28 June Postponement Northern Zone    

Hockey 

 2 July -  5 July Book Week 

Wednesday 4 July Written Progress Reports come 

home 

Friday 6 July Final day of school                          

2:15pm Farewell Assembly for  

Margaret and Erica 
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= success is not the work of one, but the work of many 

NZSL 

From The Principalôs Desk 

As we consider the values of Takohanga or responsibility this term we 
have been talking with students about the need for each and everyone 
of us to take responsibility for ourselves. When people work in teams it 
is important that each team member takes personal responsibility for 
their part in the team, while also having a responsibility to help the whole 
team meet with success. This is true of any team that your child (or we 
adults) are part of. There are many different teams that people may be 
in eg: - sports, choir, kapa haka, band, librarians, school council. 
 

If we act responsibly, people know that we will do our best, take ownership of our actions and our 
behaviouré and do our best for the teams that we are in. We will respond ably to resolve any 
issues or make amends when we make a mistake or hurt someone else.  
 

Please continue to support your child/ren to act and respond ably as they work to understand how 
they can demonstrate the value of responsibility in their daily lives. When adults and other       
students acknowledge children for their responsible acts, or discuss the behaviour of others that 
they see acting responsibly, children develop an increased understanding of what it might look 
like and what they can do to practice the value.      

Character Education 

WELCOME 

Haere mai ki te kura o Bellevue and welcome to 
the following student and their familiywhǕnau.  
 
Great to have you in our Bellevue Learning                
Community: 
 
Welcome to Lily Mackenzie in Room 4. 

Assembly Dates  

Friday 29 June Hub 3  

Friday 6 July Farewell for Margaret Hesketh 

. Keeping Ourselves Safe 

meeting starts at 6:30pm 

next Tuesday in Room 

10/11  



karanga(tia) =  to call, call of welcome 
 
Pronunciation =  cah-rah-ng-ah (tea-ah) 
 

     
NǕ taua kuia te karanga i karanga. 
The elderly woman called the call of welcome. 
 
Kua karangatia te ope whakaeke e te kuia. 
The ascending group have been called by the elderly woman. 
 
Ko te karanga te mahi tuatahi o te pǾwhiri. 
The karanga is the very first thing to happen at a welcoming    
ceremony. 
 

Book Week 2 July - 5 July 

The Student Council and the Library present Book 
Week! There will be lots of activities all week in the 
library and classes including a visit from Wellington 
author Ruth Paul and publishers Gecko Press.  
 

On Wednesday 4 July it is a dress up day. Students 
are to dress up as their favourite book character. 
There will be a whole school parade that day.  
 

Students please bring a gold coin donation that will 
go towards a koha to acknowledge the author and 
publishers who are visiting to work with you during 
bookweek. 

Thank You Kupu Hou (new word)  

Special thanks toé 
Our wonderful Road Patrol students and adults who have been on duty 
in all sorts of inclement weather over the past few weeks. Kia ora 
koutou 
 
People who are following the road safety rules when dropping off and 
picking up their children outside school. This makes sure all our      
students and families/whanau are safe as they enter or leave the 
school grounds each day. Kia ora koutou 

Farewell for Margaret Hesketh  -  Friday 6 July 

Bellevue School is taking part in the New Zealand ShakeOut, which 
is our national earthquake drill and tsunami hǭkoi. This is happening 
at 9.30 am on 18 October 2018. 
 

Taking part is a great way for our school to learn and reinforce the 
right actions to take before, during and after an earthquake and 
tsunami. 
 

If you want to find out more about this nationwide drill go to 
 

https://www.shakeout.govt.nz/index.html 
 

The following day is our annual whole school Emergency Evacuation 
and Reunification practise. More details about this to follow.  
 

Road Patrols 

Yes we still urgently require two more            
parents or adults to do a morning slot for 
Road Patrols, 8:25 - 9:00am, Tuesday to                 
Thursday. 
 

Please note that guidance is provided when beginning 
the role, and support for when this is required. Please 
contact the office or e-mail Margaret Hesketh at : 
margaret@bellevue-newlands.school.nz.  

Emergency Preparedness 

Friday 6 July is Margaretôs last day at Bellevue School after 14 years of working here. She is going to share her 
amazing skills with many teachers over a number of different schools in her exciting new career with Evaluation 
Associates.  As part of the celebration of the wonderful contributions she has made over the years at our school 
we are holding a special farewell assembly from 2:15pm on the last day of term. All parents/whanau are invited to 
join us at this assembly for Margaret. 

 

We also invite students, staff and families to participate in a special M Day in Margaretôs honour. You  and your child/ren may 
wish to put your creative powers into action to think of something that starts with M  that they can dress up in on that day. 
 

All parents/whǕnau are warmly invited to join in the fun and to come along to our final assembly with Margaret on the last day of 
this term. 

 

mailto:margaret@bellevue-newlands.school.nz


Keeping Ourselves Safe Information Evening 

Please find attached the notice regarding this meeting next Tuesday. We look forward to                 
catching up with you all on Tuesday evening from 6:30 ï 7:30pm. Please note the start time as 
our original notice said the evening started later than this. 

Please meet the teachers and Constable Aaron Dan in Rooms 10/11 and should your require 
your child/ren to be supervised while you are at the meeting, please drop them in the library for 
supervised activities on your way to Rooms 10/11. 

Wet Weather and Mud, Mud, Mud 

A parent has requested that the school communicate with parents regarding the practice of teachers asking students to  
remove their shoes when they come inside when their shoes are wet and muddy. Teachers may ask students to take 
their shoes off as they come into the class when the weather has been consistently wet and the grounds are extremely 
muddyé as is currently the case at Bellevue School. As our students spend a considerable amount of time working or 
sitting on the carpet  when they are inside,  we do not wish students to sit or work on muddy, damp carpets. 

 

In the winter months teachers regularly talk with their students about bringing along some óinsideô shoes or slippers should 
they wish to wear these inside. Many children do this as they find that their feet get cold if they have their shoes off in the 
classroom. However the provision of slippers or shoes is entirely up to each student and their family. We do not direct      
families to provide slippers or inside shoes, but they may wish to do this if their child/ren would like to or need to have these. 
 

When it is not wet or muddy students wear their normal footwear into classrooms. Whilst this practice has not been         
advertised through the school newsletter, teachers speak directly to their students about doing this to keep the carpets 
clean and dry so that they are comfortable when sitting or working on the carpet in the rainy season. 

Zoning in Newlands Primary Schools 

On Thursday 14 June the local principals and Board of Trustees representatives from all the Newlands primary 
schools (Newlands, Bellevue, Paparangi and Rewa Rewa) met to discuss the MOE initiative to ask our schools to 
adopt enrolment zones to help with the better management of  roll growth in our area.  
 
We have made a collective decision to progress with adopting zones for each of our schools and will be working 
alongside the ministry, as well as each other, over the coming terms to develop these zones for our own schools.  
 
Our communities will be kept informed and we will be able to reassure each of our families as to how these decisions 
will affect them. You are very  welcome to approach your principal or school board chair to discuss this issue at any 
time.   

Showing Courtesy to our Neighbours 

We have been contacted by a concerned resident regarding parking in Bancroft Terrace.  He has asked that we pass 

on to our school community to please show courtesy and  consideration to residents living in Bancroft Terrace and 

the surrounding streets by not parking over driveways. 

Please be considerate to our neighbours as it is essential that they are able to access their driveways at all times, 

particularly in an emergency situation. 



Reporting to Parents/Whǖnau in 2018 
Kia ora Parents, Caregivers and Family/Whanau 
 
You may be aware that from 2018 schools are no longer required to report to you about your childôs progress in relation to     
National Standards, however they are still required to report on your childôs progress. At Bellevue we are reporting on your 
childôs progress according to the expected curriculum level for your childôs year group from this year. The table below gives you 
an   indication of the curriculum levels and the bands of achievement expected for your child at each year group (page 45 - NZ         
Curriculum).  
 

 

The only other change is that from this year our Year 1, Year 2 and Year 3 students will receive their reports at the same time as 
the Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 students (rather than in the term that marks their start date anniversary).  
 

This year each studentôs Progress Report (ie: mid-year report) comes home to you on Wednesday 4 July, and their                      
Achievement Reports (end of year reports) come home on Wednesday 12 December in 2018. 
 

Please note that the school continues to work with and report to parents/whǕnau about your childôs progress formally and             
informally during the year as we have in the past.   
 

As in past years, the Three Way Conferences are held in Term 1 and Term 3. These important meetings enable you and your 
child to meet kanohi kit e kanohi (face to face) with their teacher to talk about progress and set goals (ie: next learning steps) 
together.  
 

In Term 3 the Three Way Conferences this year are taking place on Monday 13 and Tuesday 14 August. Bookings for these will 
open at the beginning of next term. 
 

Congratulations and Farewell to Erica Ward 

It is with much sadness that we have heard from Erica Ward that she is leaving Bellevue 
School to begin a new position as Head of Drama at a secondary school in Dunedin next term.        
Although we will miss Erica, we wish her well in this new career opportunity and as she moves 
south to be with her family again.  
 

As Erica begins her exciting new position immediately after the holiday break we will farewell 
her as part of our final assembly on Friday 6 July. We warmly invite you to come along to this. 
 

For the remainder of 2018 our new Deputy Principal Annette Borgonje and Nadine          
Dechunpanya, who is returning from  maternity leave, will be working in Room 15 and the      
senior school ie: learning Hub 4. Nadine will be teaching in the learning hub on Monday ï   
Tuesday and Annette on Wednesday ï Friday.  



The following students were acknowledged for demonstrating Responsibility or Takohanga in the school: 

Room 3:  Lillian Daweth 

Room 4: Jake Mitchell 

Room 5:  Tahlia Moir 

Room 6:  Eden Flood 

Room 7:  Niamh OõDonoghue and  Mason Schuurmans 

Room 8:  Leo Sargeant and Claire Dubuisson 

Room 9:  Mason Stutter and Leon Daweth 

Room 10/11A:  Miles Yin and Felix Mounter 

Room 10/11B:  Pippa Holden and Emma Pando 

Room 10/11C:  Molly Harris and Lily-May Bai 

Room 13: Leonidas Waerea and  Michael Dickson 

Room14:  Aanika Kaul 

Room 15:  Will Graham,  Thomas Cooper and Meg Lange 

Star Writers 

Responsibility Heroes 

Entertainment Book Fundraiser 

Bellevue School is selling Entertainment Books this year to 
help fundraise for some amazing landscaping to improve the  
playground area at Jubilee corner. 
 

Every Entertainment Book and Digital Membership we sell, 
means $13 comes directly to our school. And you can enjoy 
thousands of up to 50% off and two-for-one offers from the 
best restaurants, hotels, activities, travel and moreé  
 

A copy is at the school office if you want to check the                  
awesome  value for yourself. 
 

Order online by clicking  entbook.co.nz/1g04109, or use the 
paper order form . 
 
Thanks to everyone who has supported this fundraiser, so 
far we have raised $350. 

On Saturday I went out fishing with my 
Dad and we didnôt get a fish but I felt a 
nibble. 
 
Grayson, Room 4 

 
 

Yesterday I played football in my school 
and I scored a goal.  I felt good. 
 
Vivaan, Room 4 

 
On Sunday my Mum went to the  
airport and I went too, but I didnôt go 
on the plane. 
 
Lemuel, Room 4 
 
I am reading my book with my Mum and my sisters. 
 
Nasteho, Room 4 

 
 

Year 5 and 6 Peer Mediators who graduated from the 10 
week Peer Mediator training and also show responsibility 
on duty as as Peer Mediators each week:- 
 
 Adam   Ben 
 Cameron  Dana 
 Faith   Keita 
 Lara   Meg 


